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Dear Ms Gillon
Arrangements for gas and electricity supply and gas shipping credit cover - Consultation Document
This response represents the views of Western Power Distribution (South West) plc and Western Power Distribution (South Wales) plc.

We agree with the view that the use of approved credit ratings is now inappropriate as they give no guarentee that a supplier will not default on payment or provide any cash should the supplier go into receivership.

Although all the options suggested would be an improvement on the present position, the extent of improvement depends on how each option is implemented.  Whilst the use of cash deposits or letters of credit has some attractions in terms of the costs of holding appropriate levels of cover falls on the party best able to control the risk, the overall cost to customers is likely to exceed the level of bad debts from suppliers based on the experience to date.  In addition there are further risks and costs to the industry in resolving disputes over the terms and exact levels of cover required.  It is likely that it will be most difficult to agree these issues with the suppliers most at risk of going into default.

On balance, we believe that the use of a regulatory allowance would be the best method.  Clearly some transparent rules of operation are needed to ensure that distributors have incentives to actively pursue outstanding debts.  Whilst distributors have the right to disconnect customers where their supplier is in default, the customer is likely to have paid the supplier and hence such action appears to be directed at the wrong party.  Additionally, whilst suspension of a supplier from registering new customers would be relatively simple to implement, it has almost no effect on the size of the default and can impede a trade sale of a supplier in difficulties.

We believe that the only methods distributors have are to charge interest on late payment and to pursue outstanding debts via the courts once the debts get to a certain age.  On current billing and invoicing cycles, debts that are two months overdue would warrant legal action.

In summary, we believe it is appropriate to allow 100% pass through of bad debts for

· Billed amounts not yet due for payment at the time of supplier collapse and

· Amounts billed after supplier failure because consumption information not available at time of failure (this would include Supercustomer reconciliation amounts).

Any reduction to the 100% recovery should only start where debts are more than 2 months overdue and not subject to legal proceedings started prior to the failure.

It is also appropriate that the price control framework should incorporate an element of interest to compensate distributor for the time delay between the normal payment date and when it will be recovered by a change in the price control.  Clearly the failure of a very large supplier would have significant cash flow implications for distributors and it is important that Ofgem acts swiftly in revoking a supply licence and implementing supplier of last resort arrangements to prevent such a failure threatening the viability of a distribution business by the accrual of bad debt.

With the above arrangements, it would clearly be inappropriate for distributor to retain the right to disconnect customer for the non-payment of DUoS by their supplier.

We look forward to a rapid resolution to this issue.

  
Yours sincerely
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